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Airport Certification Safety Team (ASO-620), P.O. Box 20636, Atlanta, Georgia 30320 

(404) 305-6700;  FAX: (404) 305-6730 

Issued 4/18/2008 Number SO-08-04 

This CertAlert pertains to: 
All 14 CFR part 139 Airport Operators 

Movement Area Training for FAA Employees 

This is a reminder that if you have FAA employees or contractors working on the movement 
area of your airfield that they MUST undergo drivers training.  This training should be recurrent, 
at least once every 12 calendar months.  If not provided by the Airport Operator, this training 
should be regularly audited to ensure it is adequate. We have had several Vehicle/Pedestrian 
Deviations occur in 2007 and 2008 involving FAA employees and contractors who did not 
receive the appropriate training.  Remember, this training is also required to be documented as 
per Part 139.301. 

Please review the current training procedures at your airport for FAA and contract employees 
who have access to the movement area to ensure you meet the above guidelines.  If you have 
any questions, please contact your assigned Airport Certification & Safety Inspector. 

-- From your Certification & Safety Team, FAA Southern Region 
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